
  
  

1 
 

 ST. PAUL EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH  
1377 Lester Road, Valley City, Ohio 44280 
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he chief blessing of the Lord’s Supper is made clear by 

the words of Christ’s institution: “Given and shed for you 

for the forgiveness of sins.” The forgiveness of sins, won 

for us on Calvary and offered in the Sacrament of our 

Lord’s body and blood truly makes this blessed Supper a “salutary 

gift” (Post-Communion Collect). While the chief blessing and benefit 

of the Lord’s Supper is the forgiveness of sins, there are several 

different images and metaphors used by Holy Scripture to highlight 

the blessings of the Lord’s Supper, many of which are reflected in our 

hymns.  

Consider the following examples: In Stephen Starke’s hymn “The 

Tree of Life,” the Lord’s crucified body and blood are depicted as a 

life-giving fruit that flows from the tree of the cross. “For all who 

trust and will believe, Salvation’s living fruit receive. And of this 

fruit so pure and sweet The Lord invites the world to eat, To find within this cross of wood The tree of life with 

ev’ry good” (LSB 561:4). This fruit is contrasted with the fruit that Adam and Eve ate in the Garden of Eden, 

bringing the world into sin and ruin. For the sacramentally minded Christian, it is not difficult to connect this 

“pure and sweet” fruit with what is received, eaten, and drunk in Holy Communion.  

Another benefit of the Lord’s Supper is its nourishing power. Martin Luther in the Large Catechism calls the 

Lord’s Supper a “food of souls, which nourishes and strengthens the new man” (Part 5, par. 23). For this reason, 

several hymns appropriately refer to the Lord’s Supper as “bread from heaven” or “living bread.” Stanza 1 of 

LSB hymn 625 naturally reflects this: “Lord Jesus Christ, life-giving bread, May I in grace possess You. Let me 

with holy food be fed, In hunger I address You.” These words remind the communicant who hungers and thirsts 

for righteousness (cf. Matthew 5:6) that God has lovingly prepared for him in the Sacrament a nourishing meal 

to strengthen him in his lifelong journey towards the promised land of heaven. 

Drawing upon the scriptural themes of healing, some of our hymns depict the Lord’s Supper as a healing 

balm or medicine. A classic example of this is David W. Rogner’s hymn “Jesus Comes Today With Healing” 

(LSB 620). Stanza one emphasizes the healing benefits of Christ’s body and blood: “Jesus comes today with 

healing, Knocking at my door, appealing, Off’ring pardon, grace, and peace. He Himself makes preparation, 

And I hear His invitation: “Come and taste the blessed feast.” Christians who are suffering from bodily ailments 

may take comfort in considering the Lord’s Supper as a healing medicine, seeing that the complete healing of 

their bodies in the resurrection begins now with the healing of the soul in the Sacrament of the Altar. 

More examples will be developed throughout the course of this Lenten series. The goal of this series is to set 

before our eyes the many blessings and benefits of the Lord’s Supper, chief among which is the forgiveness of 

sins. Our hymns help us in this regard by making connections that we might not otherwise make. They draw 

upon the themes of Holy Scripture and teach us to appreciate the full range of blessings that are present when 

the faithful are gathered around the life-giving, nourishing, and salutary gift of our Lord’s holy body and 

precious blood.  

 

In Christ,  

 

Pastor Zielinski 

T 

http://www.spvc.org/
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LENTEN DINNERS  
Groups, Organizations, and Individuals are invited to sign up to help host weekly suppers before 

midweek Lenten services (6pm-7pm). Look for sign-up sheets at the Welcome Center soon. 

 

ALASKA MISSION FOR CHRIST  

 
Information Meetings: 

 
Sunday, February 26, 11:30am 

or 
Tuesday, February 28, 7:00pm 

 
Curious?  Committed? Called? 

 
Come and find out! 

 
Meetings will cover: 

 Timeframe (leaving on or around June 23 for 10 days) 

 Cost - deposit, your out-of-pocket, fundraising, and scholarships 

 Planning - we'll need someone to take "point" and coordinate with AMC. 

 Mission Details: Leading VBS and other team roles (music, cooking, teaching, etc.) 

 Accommodations and travel 

 Sightseeing - what there is to see and do. 
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MOVIE 

PREMIERE:  

MARCH 5 & 12 

9:15AM 

SUNDAY 

ADULT 

BIBLE CLASS 

Hear the story of Rosa 

Young who brought 

education and the 

Gospel to Alabama in the 

decades leading up to 

the Civil Rights 

Movement.  
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QUILTING 

 
Anyone interested in quilting is invited to join us on the third Wednesday of the month 
at 12:00 noon. Bring your favorite scissors and see what's happening!  Jeanette Rafter 
applied for a Thrivent Action Grant for quilting.  Now we have enough batting to last all 
year!  Thanks Jeanette!  If you would like to piece a quilt, we have several quilts cut that 
need to be sewn. You may take these "in progress" quilts home to work 
on.    Questions:  contact Jeanette Rafter, Judy Renz, Norma Rankin or Diane Johnson. 
 

 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

 
The prayer shawl ministry is growing in participation and outreach, and many more 

helpers are needed.  Anyone can do it and it is easy.  The shawls may be knitted, 

crocheted, quilted or sewn. 

 

The purpose of this ministry is to touch the lives of our congregation, our families and 

neighbors in need of prayer.  Prayer for life celebration care and support.  Please join us 

in this outreach ministry. 

 

Instructions for making a “Jesus Loves Me” fleece prayer shawl are near the LWML 

bulletin board and in the church office. 

 

If you are interested or have questions, please contact Margit Gery at 330-722-8973. 

 

God bless your work as you remember others in your prayers. 
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LWML   
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the LWML bake sale at the German Dinner.  Whether you 

baked or bought goodies, we appreciate your support! We made almost $300 and that will be given to 

St. Paul toward shelving for the kitchen. 

 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, March 5 at 10 o'clock. The speaker, Todd Gery, will tell us about 

disaster relief efforts by Lutheran Disaster Response.  We will be assembling flood buckets before his 

talk.  Thank you to Ethel Schiemann who applied for Thrivent action grant to help prepare these 

buckets. There is about $15 in supplies that go into each bucket. Devotions and bucket labels were 

donated by LCMS.  The buckets will be placed in the HARP trailer in the parking lot and taken to 

Caldwell in time for the spring rains. 

 

Thank you to everyone who continues to support the Food Pantry.   The food items and monetary 

donations are amazing.  Food can be placed in the food pantry and monetary donations given to Judy 

Renz or any LWML officer.  St. Paul is such a generous congregation! The Food Pantry is open the 

third Sat. of the month to the community. We hand out bulletins and religious materials to those from 

outside St. Paul. 

 

LWML will be collecting Bibles again for the Prison Ministry.  Bibles are marked according to 

guidelines set by Lutheran Prison Ministry.  No other words may be written in them.  If you have old or 

multiple unused Bibles in your home, please place them in the food pantry or basket marked Prison 

Ministry in the coat room.  Bibles will be marked at our May meeting, so please have them to church 

by May 1.  Thank you to the Youth Group who has agreed to help mark Bibles with us! 

 

Starting your spring cleaning?  LWML will be collecting gently used clothing for the clothing ministry at 

Trinity Lutheran Church on W. 30th, downtown 

Cleveland.  All spring and summer clothing is 

needed, but especially men's clothing and 

shoes.  Many men wear their clothing till the clothing 

falls apart, thus there is typically less men's clothing 

donated.  Donations can be taken to the basement, 

back corner wall of the big room OR left in the food 

pantry.  Clothing will be collected through May 7. 

 

Looking for LWML information?  Stop by the LWML 

bulletin boards in the narthex or talk to any of our 

members.  All women of the congregation are 

invited to attend our meetings and activities. 

 

Diane Johnson 
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LWML LORAIN-MEDINA  

MEET AND GREET MEETING 
 

SATURDAY, APRIL 1ST 

At 10:00AM 

ST. PAUL, VALLEY CITY 

1377 Lester Road  

Valley City, Ohio 

 

NEW PASTORS AND NEW LADIES 

 

Bring a salad to share for lunch 

 Dessert will be provided 

 

 

Pastor Ramsey, our zone counselor’s last 
meeting 

 

 
For more information, e-mail 

emschiemnn@windstream.net                              
or call 440-236-5448  

mailto:emschiemnn@windstream.net
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TRUSTEES 
 

So far this winter, temperatures have been mild which means we are saving money on the heating 
bills.  Let’s see what kind of weather the month of March brings. 
 
As a reminder, all cemetery decorations should be removed from the gravesites by the end of March 
to allow for grass cutting to begin.  Most cemeteries have the same standards.  Please remove any 
wreaths or winter decorations by March 31. 
 
The Trustees continue to work on maintaining all aspects of the church and property.  If you notice 
anything that needs attention, please contact one of the Trustees or drop a note in the Trustee 
mailbox.  Thank you. 
 
Finally, we hope to have some more volunteers to help with Spring Cleaning Day again this year.  
Join us May 13 from 9:00am-12:00pm.  Please consider a couple of hours to help keep your church 
the way you like it.  The more members who participate makes the project so much faster and easier. 
 

 

                         YOUTH GROUP 
The Youth Group is planning to go bowling on Sunday in March 12.  We will 

meet around 1:00 at the church and drive to the bowling alley.  For more 

information, see Lizzy, Molly, or David with questions. 

 

HERE I STAND – 2017 Conference, July 4-7, 2017   

Have you signed up? We can still get you in! Students who will enter High 

School in the fall through college-age are welcome to attend this great 

conference. Contact Pastor (pastor@spvc.org) or Colleen Kato 

(colleen.kato@spvc.org) for more information. 

 

 

 

WELLNESS COMMITTEE 
 

Members of the Wellness Committee, our next meeting will be on Sunday March 19th after the 

second service in room #2.  We will discuss the Health Fair which is scheduled for July 9, 2017. 

 

 

SWISS STEAK DINNER 

April 22, 2017 from 4:30-6:30pm 

Mark your calendars, invite your family and friends! 

mailto:pastor@spvc.org)
mailto:colleen.kato@spvc.org)
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PLEASE HELP SUPPORT  
ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

THROUGH THRIVENT CHOICE! 
 

If you are an eligible Thrivent member, please consider directing Thrivent Choice Dollars to  

St. Paul Lutheran Church, Valley City.  Learn more by visiting www.thrivent.com/thriventchoice 

or by calling Thrivent at 1-800-847-4836 and when prompted, say “Thrivent Choice.” Thank you 

for helping to support the mission of St. Paul! 

 

 

 

 

Oaks Family Care Center--located on Center Rd in Brunswick, Ohio. 
 

This is a Christian centered, non-denominational center that works to serve the needs of family.   They offer 

classes for parenting, classes for infants/children and teens, finances (Budgeting classes), counseling by 

licensed Counselors, material goods and Emergency Food Pantry (including formula and diapers).   They also 

have Bible studies, and a Refit class (a cardio dance class for both body and soul).  There are many 

opportunities for volunteers.  For more information, call 330-220-7777, or visit www.oaks-family-care.org.  
 

Don’t forget to set your clocks 
forward Saturday night 

March 11. 
Daylight Savings time begins! 

http://www.thrivent.com/thriventchoice
http://www.oaks-family-care.org./
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 2 3 4 

    

 

    Bible Study 

10am   

Ash Wednesday  

11:30 & 7:00pm 

(6:00 Supper) 

 

Choir Practice 
7pm   

 

    

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

 8 & 10:30am 
Worship 
Service 

9:15a SS & 
Bible Class 

  
  
 

Confirmation   
6:00-7:30 

Handbell 
Practice 
7:00pm  

  

 

LWML Meeting 

10am    

  Bible Study 

10am  

Lenten Services 
11:30a & 7:00p 

(6:00 Supper) 

Worship Comm. 
Meeting 7:30p  

  

Choir Practice 
7pm   

   

  Set clocks 
forward!    

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

8 & 10:30am 
Worship 
Service 

9:15a SS & BC 
Blood Pressure 

Clinic 
  

  

 

Confirmation   
6:00-7:30 

Handbell 
Practice 
7:00pm  

 

Elder Meeting 
7pm   

  Bible Study 

10am 

Quilters 
12:00pm 

Lenten Services 
11:30a & 7:00p 

(6:00 Supper)  

 

  

Choir Practice 
7pm   

 

   Food Pantry 
10:30am  

 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
8 & 10:30am 

Worship Service 
9:15a SS & Bible 

Class 
 

 Wellness 
Committee 

meeting 11:30a 

 
  

  

Confirmation   
6:00-7:30 

Handbell 
Practice 
7:00pm  

  

 

Executive 
Board Meeting 

7pm  

  Bible Study 

10am 

Lenten Services 
11:30a & 7:00p 

(6:00 Supper)  

 

  

 

  

 

Choir Practice 
7pm   

  

     

26 

8 & 10:30am 
Worship 
Service 

9:15a SS & 
Bible Class 

 

  

27 

Confirmation   
6:00-7:30 

Handbell 
Practice 
7:00pm  

 

28 29 

Bible Study 

10am  

Lenten Services 
11:30a & 7:00p 

(6:00 Supper)  

 

30 

Choir Practice 
7pm   

 

31  

March 2017 

Church Events 
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March 2017 
Birthday/Anniversary 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 2 3 4 

    

 

  Addison 
Barajas 

Don Gotsch  

  Robert 
Andrukat 
Martha 

Konzelman 
Alan Smith 

 

Ann Olee 

Helen 
Schoolcraft 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

 Trey Cook 
Kristen Nemes 

Adeline 
Burchfield 

Haleigh Gilles 

Aimee 
Whitmer 

Caleb Bores 

Kara Dearth 

Teri Petzold 

Joseph 
Prvenzano 

Ivan & Ruth 
Parker #21  

 

  

 

Jim Sherry 

David 
Willkom 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

  

 

Danielle 
LaChance  

 

Bill & Hildy 
Benns #19 

Todd & Margit 
Gery # 47   

Audrey 
Paliokas   

   Jacob Strba 

Gaige Witt  

 

Dianne Schultz Breanna 
Haury 

Alexandria 
Knopf 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

  James Baker  

 

  Shannon 
Agurkis 

Debbie 
Frickey 

Corrinne 
Palmer 

 

  John & Dianne 
Holland # 55          

Allison 
McCamon 

 

26 

     

27  
Irene 

Robinson 

28  

Jerry & Cathe 
Buddie #14  

Jonathan 
Knopf 

29  

Brian & 
Azania 

Schnurr #3 

30 

Tereasa 

Rankin 

31 

Jerry Buddie 

Joseph 
Holland 

Todd Knake 

Stacie Knirsch 
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ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

1377 Lester Road 

Valley City, OH 44280   
Address Service Requested 

    


